Headteachers: Mrs P Ayliffe & Mrs S Stepney

Mayfield Primary School

Warwick Road, Cambridge, CB4 3HN

Telephone: 01223 712127

E-mail: office@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk Website: www.mayfield.cambs.sch.uk



Spring Term Newsletter Wednesday 10th February 2021

As we approach the end of another unusual half term, we would like to thank all of our children and families for continuing to uphold the Mayfield Core Values especially resilience and independence throughout these difficult times. We remain proud of our community and hope soon to be able to welcome everyone back in school in line with government guidance. An announcement is expected on 22^{nd} February, and once digested and processed we will of course be in touch.

We hope that your half term break allows rest and relaxation. Be sure to enjoy the time off and make sure to have plenty of FUN!

Mrs Ayliffe & Mrs Stepney

Belongings in school

For those currently in school we are seeing an increase in number of items being brought in each day. Please do encourage your child to "travel light". Bringing in only a water bottle, packed lunch box, and coat if needed.

Adult Face Coverings

We would like to strongly encourage parents/carers to wear a suitable face covering at drop off and pick up times. All the evidence suggests that this reduces the spread or transmission. Please do continue to maintain social distancing for the safety and well-being of our whole community. Upon collecting your child we ask that you move quickly away from the gate to reduce congestion.

Act of Kindness and Fundraising

Zac from year 4 has decided to do some running to help keep fit during lockdown. He's decided to challenge himself even further he is aiming to run a total of 40km before school resumes. 40km is equivalent to I full marathon! In addition to the personal challenge he is hoping to raise some money on Just Giving and he would like the funds to go towards Mayfield PTA project to help with the Library Refurbishment.

If you feel able to donate please do visit the page link below! https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/zac-rowell-herman?utm_term=mXZNaZP5a Well Done Zac!!

Dinner Money

Please can parents ensure that outstanding balances are settled by half-term. Please note the amounts for next half term's school dinners.

Per Day £2.25 Per Week £11.25 Half Term £56.25

Please ensure you keep you balance up to date, if you are not sure what is owed please contact Mrs Khan in the Office. Dinner money can be paid online using our ParentPay system. If you do not have an account please ask at the school office or email skhan@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk

Mrs Khan



Half Term Quiz Event

Cambridge Literary Festival are hosting the brilliant Chris Lloyd for a fun-filled interactive event, Absolutely Everything the Quiz Show, on Thursday 18th February at 4pm. For tickets and more information, please visit: https://cambridgeliteraryfestival.com/product/chris-lloyd-absolutely-everything/